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Farm Loan Graduation Reminder 
FSA Direct Loans are considered a temporary source of credit that 
is available to producers who do not meet normal underwriting 
criteria for commercial banks.    

FSA periodically conducts Direct Loan graduation reviews to 
determine a borrower’s ability to graduate to commercial credit. If 
the borrower’s financial condition has improved to a point where 
they can refinance their debt with commercial credit, they will be 
asked to obtain other financing and partially or fully pay off their 
FSA debt.    

By the end of a producer’s operating cycle, the Agency will send a 
letter requesting a current balance sheet, actual financial 
performance and a projected farm budget. The borrower has 30 
days to return the required financial documents. This information 
will be used to evaluate the borrower’s potential for refinancing to 
commercial credit.    

If a borrower meets local underwriting criteria, FSA will send the 
borrower’s name, loan type, balance sheet and projected cash flow 
to commercial lenders. The borrower will be notified when loan 
information is sent to local lenders.      

If any lenders are interested in refinancing the borrower’s loan, FSA 
will send the borrower a letter with a list of lenders that are 
interested in refinancing the loan. The borrower must contact the 
lenders and complete an application for commercial credit within 30 
calendar days.   

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USFSA/bulletins/187341c
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/NM


Please contact your local 
FSA Office for questions 
specific to your operation 
or county. To find contact 
information for your local 
office go to 
www.fsa.usda.gov/NM   

  

If a commercial lender rejects the borrower, the borrower must 
obtain written evidence that specifies the reasons for rejection and 
submit to their local FSA farm loan office.    

If a borrower fails to provide the requested financial information or 
to graduate, FSA will notify the borrower of noncompliance, FSA’s 
intent to accelerate the loan, and appeal rights.  

 

 
Organic Producers and Handlers May Apply for Certification 
Cost Share Reimbursements; Expanded Eligibility for 
Transition and State Certification Cost 
Starting March 20, 2017, organic producers and handlers will be able to visit over 2,100 USDA 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) offices to apply for federal reimbursement to assist with the cost of 
receiving and maintaining organic or transitional certification. 

USDA reimburses organic producers up to 75 percent of the cost of organic certification, but only 
about half of the nation’s organic operations currently participate in the program. Starting March 20, 
USDA will provide a uniform, streamlined process for organic producers and handlers to apply for 
organic cost share assistance either by mail or in person. 

USDA is making changes to increase participation in the National Organic Certification Cost Share 
Program (NOCCSP) and the Agricultural Management Assistance Organic Certification Cost Share 
Program, and at the same time provide more opportunities for organic producers to access other 
USDA programs, such as disaster protection and loans for farms, facilities and marketing. 
Producers can also access information on nonfederal agricultural resources, and get referrals to 
local experts, including organic agriculture, through USDA’s Bridges to Opportunity service at the 
local FSA office. 

Historically, many state departments of agriculture have obtained grants to disburse 
reimbursements to those producers and handlers qualifying for cost share assistance. FSA will 
continue to partner with states to administer the programs. For states that want to continue to 
directly administer the programs, applications will be due Feb. 17, 2017.    

Eligible producers include any certified producers or handlers who have paid organic or transitional 
certification fees to a USDA-accredited certifying agent. Application fees, inspection costs, fees 
related to equivalency agreement/ arrangement requirements, travel/per diem for inspectors, user 
fees, sales assessments and postage are all eligible for a cost share reimbursement from USDA. 

Once certified, producers and handlers are eligible to receive reimbursement for up to 75 percent of 
certification costs each year up to a maximum of $750 per certification scope—crops, livestock, wild 
crops and handling. This announcement also adds transitional certification and state organic 
program fees as additional scopes. 

To learn more about organic certification cost share, please visit www.fsa.usda.gov/organic or 
contact a local FSA office by visiting http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
USDA Microloans Help Farmers Purchase Farmland and 
Improve Property 
Producers, Including Beginning and Underserved Farmers, Have a New Option to Gain Access to 
Land 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is offering farm ownership microloans, creating a new 
financing avenue for farmers to buy and improve property. These microloans are especially helpful 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/NM
https://www.ams.usda.gov/services/organic-certification/certifying-agents
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/outreach-and-education/help-for-organic-farming/index
https://offices.sc.egov.usda.gov/locator/app


to beginning or underserved farmers, U.S. veterans looking for a career in farming, and those who 
have small and mid-sized farming operations.  

The microloan program has been hugely successful, providing more than 16,800 low-interest loans, 
totaling over $373 million to producers across the country. Microloans have helped farmers and 
ranchers with operating costs, such as feed, fertilizer, tools, fencing, equipment, and living 
expenses since 2013. Seventy percent of loans have gone to new farmers.  

Now, microloans will be available to also help with farm land and building purchases, and soil and 
water conservation improvements. FSA designed the expanded program to simplify the application 
process, expand eligibility requirements and expedite smaller real estate loans to help farmers 
strengthen their operations. Microloans provide up to $50,000 to qualified producers, and can be 
issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA).  

To learn more about the FSA microloan program visit www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans, or contact your 
local FSA office.  

 
USDA Makes it Easier to Transfer Land to the Next Generation 
of Farmers and Ranchers 
Allows for Transfer of Certain Conservation Reserve Program Land to New Farmers; Provides 
Priority Enrollment in Working Lands Conservation Programs   

U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is offering an early termination opportunity for certain 
Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) contracts, making it easier to transfer property to the next 
generation of farmers and ranchers, including family members. The land that is eligible for the early 
termination is among the least environmentally sensitive land enrolled in CRP.  

Normally if a landowner terminates a CRP contract early, they are required to repay all previous 
payments plus interest. The new policy waives this repayment if the land is transferred to a 
beginning farmer or rancher through a sale or lease with an option to buy. With CRP enrollment 
close to the Congressionally-mandated cap of 24 million acres, the early termination will also allow 
USDA to enroll other land with higher conservation value elsewhere.  

Acres terminated early from CRP under these land tenure provisions will be eligible for priority 
enrollment consideration into the CRP Grasslands, if eligible; or the Conservation Stewardship 
Program or Environmental Quality Incentives Program, as determined by the Natural Resources 
Conservation Service.  

According to the Tenure, Ownership and Transition of Agricultural Land survey, conducted by 
USDA in 2014, U.S. farmland owners expect to transfer 93 million acres to new ownership during 
2015-2019. This represents 10 percent of all farmland across the nation. Details on the early 
termination opportunity will be available starting on Jan. 9, 2017, at local USDA service centers. For 
more information about CRP and to find out if your acreage is eligible for early contract termination, 
contact your local Farm Service Agency (FSA) office or go online at www.fsa.usda.gov/crp.  

 
USDA Encourages Producers to Consider Risk Protection 
Coverage before Crop Sales Deadlines 
The Farm Service Agency encourages producers to examine available USDA crop risk protection 
options, including federal crop insurance and Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) 
coverage, before the applicable crop sales deadline.  

Producers are reminded that crops not covered by insurance may be eligible for NAP. The 2014 
Farm Bill expanded NAP to include higher levels of protection. Beginning, underserved and limited 
resource farmers are now eligible for free catastrophic level coverage, as well as discounted 
premiums for additional levels of protection."  

Federal crop insurance covers crop losses from natural adversities such as drought, hail and 
excessive moisture. NAP covers losses from natural disasters on crops for which no permanent 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/crp


federal crop insurance program is available, including perennial grass forage and grazing crops, 
fruits, vegetables, mushrooms, floriculture, ornamental nursery, aquaculture, turf grass, ginseng, 
honey, syrup, bioenergy, and industrial crops.  

USDA has partnered with Michigan State University and the University of Illinois to create an online 
tool at www.fsa.usda.gov/nap that allows producers to determine whether their crops are eligible for 
federal crop insurance or NAP and to explore the best level of protection for their operation. NAP 
basic coverage is available at 55 percent of the average market price for crop losses that exceed 50 
percent of expected production, with higher levels of coverage, up to 65 percent of their expected 
production at 100 percent of the average market price, including coverage for organics and crops 
marketed directly to consumers.  

Deadlines for coverage vary by state and crop. To learn more about NAP visit 
www.fsa.usda.gov/nap or contact your local USDA Service Center. To find your local USDA Service 
Centers go to http://offices.usda.gov.    

Federal crop insurance coverage is sold and delivered solely through private insurance agents. 
Agent lists are available at all USDA Service Centers or at USDA’s online Agent Locator: 
http://prodwebnlb.rma.usda.gov/apps/AgentLocator/#. Producers can use the USDA Cost Estimator, 
https://ewebapp.rma.usda.gov/apps/costestimator/Default.aspx, to predict insurance premium costs. 

 
Measurement Service 
Farmers who would like a guarantee on their crop plantings and land use acreages can make it 
official by using the FSA measurement service. Producers must file a request with the county office 
staff and pay the cost of a field visit to have stake and referencing done on the farm. Measurement 
service is available using digital imagery. If an on-site visit is not required producers are charged a 
reduced rate.  

Incorrect acreage self-certification can result in reduced program payments, penalty or loss of 
eligibility. 

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/nap
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/nap
http://offices.usda.gov/
http://prodwebnlb.rma.usda.gov/apps/AgentLocator/
https://ewebapp.rma.usda.gov/apps/costestimator/Default.aspx
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